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Dear Members and Friends,

I t is remarkable to think that we, members 

      of the Garden Club of Virginia, have begun 

the celebration of our Centennial Year! All the 

planning and preparation will come to fruition 

with our Founders Day events in May 2020.

As we look to our future, it is important that we acknowledge the 

achievements of our past. These pages demonstrate that the members 

of GCV continue to build on the tenets and beliefs of our founders. 

Conservation, restoration of historic landscapes, environmental  

education, preservation of our natural resources and the beautification 

of our commonwealth are all represented here.

A successful and fun Historic Garden Week continues to sustain 

our important restoration work as well as our Research Fellowship  

program. Through your efforts, this event has also enabled us to  

present our Centennial gift to the commonwealth — $500,000 in 

grants over five years to Virginia State Parks.

Our focus on the importance of native plants and pollinators, limiting 

the use of single use plastics, environmental education for all ages, 

and legislative advocacy all demonstrate our continued relevance in 

today’s world.

Enjoy reliving our year. Thank you for your time, your talents, and 

your resolute determination to stay true to our goals and mission.  

You continue to inspire!

    Jean E.R. Gilpin
    President 2018-2020

Celebrating and  
preserving the natural beauty 

of our commonwealth  
are at the heart  

of all we do. 
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Morning mist shrouds Douthat Lake. 
Photo courtesy of Bill Crabtree Jr.,  
Va. Tourism Corp.  

GCV Centennial Project: 

Bear Creek – Pollinator meadow 
and landscaping

Belle Isle – Phase 3 of Belle Isle 
Manor and Bel Air House land-
scaping The Garden Club of the 
Northern Neck

Chippokes Plantation – Visitor 
Center Exhibit Updates

Claytor Lake – Native Land-
scaping

Douthat – Dark Sky Park

Natural Bridge – Visitor Center 
Base Camp Exhibits  
The Blue Ridge Garden Club

Pocahontas – Civilian Conser-
vation Corps Cabin Work Week

Shenandoah River – Visitor 
Center Landscaping The Garden 
Club of Warren County

Sky Meadows – Phase 3 Trail 
System Fauquier and Loudoun 
Garden Club

Staunton River Battlefield – 
Mulberry Hill landscaping

York River - Landscaping and 
turtle habitat The Hampton 
Roads Garden Club, The Hun-
tington Garden Club and The 
Williamsburg Garden Club

Youth Conservation Corps – 
To help with the purchase  
of supplies

2019 TOTAL $101,091
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Executive Director 

The renovations to the Kent-Valentine House 
are adding a fresh sparkle to our elegant head-
quarters. KVH is the hub for committee meet-
ings, many workshops and demonstrations, 
and it is the home base for the GCV staff. 
Working mostly behind the scenes, the GCV 
staff keep the day-to-day operations of this 
organization running smoothly in addition 
to supporting the work of our committees and 
the board. 

The GCV staff is a wonderful group of professionals who love their 
work and believe in the mission of the Garden Club of Virginia. 
When you call the Kent-Valentine House, Quan McGough, our office 
and events coordinator, is the voice you hear first. Ann Heller, the 
communications coordinator, sets up event registration and helps 
clubs with the database. Kathie Avery is our very busy bookkeeper 
who is in the office two days a week. Lexie Haglund, director of  
development, manages the fundraising for the GCV. Karen Ellsworth, 
director of HGW and special programs and Terri Lowman, HGW 
administrative coordinator, anchor the Historic Garden Week office. 
Lee Mondesir is our KVH facilities manager and keeps up with us all.

We enjoyed another outstanding year of GCV programs, workshops 
and friendship. So many GCV members attended a beautiful and fun 
Fall Symposium, a popular Conservation Forum in Charlottesville, 
Daffodil Day at Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden, Horticulture Field 
Day in Orange, and the kickoff of the GCV Centennial. It was a busy 
and important year. 

                                            

            Lynn McCashin  
                                            Executive Director
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Fall Symposium, and Daffodil Day. Also funded were the Common 
Wealth Award, the Bessie Bocock Carter Conservation Award,  
a Conservation Fellowship, and two Restoration Fellowships.  
We budget to break even on our schools, forums and workshops.

Our assets of approximately $8.9 million include the Kent-Valentine 
House property, our cash accounts, and investment portfolios. At 
the end of June 2019, the GCV investment portfolios were valued 
at over $6.9 million, which is approximately 78% of GCV’s total 
assets. Our financial records are audited annually, and we receive a 
clean opinion. As a 501(c)(3) organization, our Federal Form 990  
is filed each year and is available for public review.

The Garden Club of Virginia continues to be in a strong financial  
position going forward into our Centennial year allowing our  
members to continue the work of our mission throughout the  
commonwealth.

   Respectfully submitted, 

   Victoria Alexander 
   GCV Treasurer 2018-2020

GCV Expense   $2,230,714

Programs  13%  $300,143

KVH Operations      7%   $166,857

Administration / Other    6%    $136,902

Historic Garden Week  10%  $212,671

Fundraising   1%   $  17,114

Restoration  44%  $980,930

Management / Staff  19%  $416,096

        Garden Club of Virginia Public Events

Sept. 24-25, 2019  
Back to Nature    
Horticulture, Hiking and  
61st Annual Conservation Forum 
Trees: Canopy of Conservation
Natural Bridge State Park

March 31, 2020 

Daffodil Day 2020

April 18-25, 2020
Historic Garden  
Week in Virginia 

May 13-14, 2020
Founders Day,  
Richmond 
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Treasurer’s Report

The Garden Club of Virginia operates on a fiscal 
year that began July 1, 2018, and ended on June 
30, 2019. The budget for the fiscal year was pre-
sented by the Treasurer to the Board of Directors 
for a vote of approval and then to the membership 
at the May 2018 GCV Annual Meeting.  
Our income for the year exceeded the budget by 
21% while expenses came in 5% below budget.

The Garden Club of Virginia’s largest source of revenue is our annual 
Historic Garden Week. After the related expenses are taken out of 
the HGW profits, the remaining funds are used to support our  
restoration projects throughout the commonwealth. Since 2015 
from this income, we also make grants to Virginia State Parks for 
our 5-year Centennial gift. During fiscal year 2018-2019 donations 
were made to Virginia State Parks Youth Conservation Corps and to 
eleven Virginia State Parks.

The other sources of operating funds for GCV are membership dues, 
the annual fund, sponsorships and donations. In addition, we receive 
income from publications and rental of our carriage house. While 
our income exceeded our budget in 2018-2019, a large portion 
of our income was sponsorship funds restricted to the Centennial 
celebration and HGW funds designated for our Restoration projects. 
Therefore, in order to balance our operating budget, a draw of 3% 
was taken from our endowment fund. 

The expenses for the GCV include maintaining our headquarters, 
management/staff salaries, insurance, funding of our restoration/
centennial projects, development expenses and the cost of our yearly 
audit. To communicate with our membership, we maintain our 
website and publish the Journal quarterly. The 2018-2019 budget in-
cludes contributions toward our annual fall and spring meetings, the 

GCV Income   $1,918,837

Investments  15%  $284,064

Other   12%  $225,825

Dues    7%    $129,760

Sponsorships   2%   $  37,864

Donations  14%  $262,707

Historic Garden Week  50%  $976,616
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Common Wealth Award

First Place: Urban Garden Invites Youth to “Dream a Different  
Future” submitted by The Elizabeth River Garden Club

Paradise Creek Nature Park, once a polluted stretch of Paradise 
Creek in Portsmouth, has been transformed into an urban oasis 
that promotes environmental stewardship of the Elizabeth River 
and Chesapeake Bay. The Commonwealth Award will fund an  
outdoor classroom that can be enjoyed by the thousands of people 
who visit this park yearly. Those who may benefit the most,  
however, are the at-risk youth from nearby neighborhoods.

Second Place: Project Dogwood – A Hundred Year Journey  
submitted by The Augusta Garden Club

Since its 1919 founding, the Augusta Garden Club has planted 
dogwood trees along Staunton’s city streets, parks and public  
spaces. The Commonwealth Award will increase the presence of 
Virginia’s state tree; over 40 dogwoods will be planted in a Habitat 
for Humanity neighborhood in downtown Staunton and at  
Montgomery Hall Park, one of Virginia’s first African-American 
parks, listed on the National Register of Historic Places.

GCV President Jean Gilpin (Winchester-Clarke); Augusta First Vice President 
Virginia Gillock, Elizabeth River President Betty Jo Gwaltney, and Common 
Wealth Award Committee Chairman Karla MacKimmie (Warrenton)

Bessie Bocock Carter  
Conservation Award

This year’s winning project is the 
Abrams Creek Wetlands Preserve,  
sponsored by Winchester-Clarke 
Garden Club in partnership with 
the City of Winchester’s parks and 
recreation department and Shenan-
doah University’s environmental 
studies program. This 25-acre  
urban green space and wetlands 
preserve is an educational and  
recreational resource for Winchester. 
In 2017, recognizing the fragility of 
the marsh, Winchester-Clarke began  
raising funds and volunteering

—continues next page

Massie Medal for Distinguished Achievement
Judy Boyce Perry received the 2019 Massie 
Medal for Distinguished Achievement at the 
Garden Club of Virginia annual meeting, hosted 
by her club, the Elizabeth River Garden Club. 

Judy’s depth and breadth of service is evident 
in the positions she has held in the GCV,  
including flower shows chairman, horticulture 
chairman, director at large, second vice presi-
dent and artistic judge. Recently, Judy served 
GCV as historian, on the restoration committee 
(editor of Restoration News) and as restoration 
fellowships chairman.

Within her club, Judy has served as president, 
chaired GCV meetings and flower shows and authored flower ar-
ranging books. Judy’s activities within her community – especially in 
conjunction with her club’s Common Wealth Award-winning project, 
Paradise Creek Nature Park -- have earned her admiration among her 
club members and throughout Portsmouth. 

Judy believes that everyone has a gift to share, and her ability to be a 
confidence builder to encourage others to lead and contribute, make 
Judy a most worthy recipient of this highest honor bestowed on a 
GCV member.

de Lacy Gray Memorial Medal  
for Conservation 

Anne Mead Beals, of the Rappahannock 
Valley Garden Club, received the  
2019 de Lacy Gray Memorial Medal  
for Conservation at the annual meeting 
in Portsmouth on May 8. 

Anne promotes responsible forestry and 
the ideals of conservation. In 1973, she 
and her late husband, George, moved to 
Oakley Farm in Spotsylvania County 
and managed it using responsible 
farming and forestry practices. The farm 
earned numerous recognitions and is now managed by the Virginia 
Department of Game and Inland Fisheries as working forestland.

Anne worked with the Spotsylvania County public schools to create 
the Meaningful Watershed Educational Experience for 4th graders. 
Anne participated in the Virginia Natural Resources Leadership  
Institute and has served in leadership positions with many conser-
vation organizations. At GCV, she chaired the conservation and  
beautification committee, and worked with the National Wildlife 
Foundation to create a presentation on climate change that she shared 
with GCV clubs. 

     Garden Club of Virginia Awards

Anne Beals and her son Thomas.

Massie Medal recipient 
Judy Perry with grand-
daughters Ainsley (left) 
and Audrey.
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Above Left: Annual Meeting Co-Chairman Shirley Sondej and Chairman Martha 
Perkins (Elizabeth River). Right: Historic Garden Week Chairman Stephie  
Broadwater (Nansemond River), Development Committee Chairman Sue Rosser 
(Martinsville), Corresponding Secretary Janet Rosser (Ashland) and Recording 
Secretary Kris Carbone (Danville) “Sail-e-brate Aboard the Carrie B.”

Board of Governors 2018 
The 2018 Board of Governors was hosted by the Hunting Creek  
Garden Club. Member club presidents, GCV state leaders and former 
presidents enjoyed cocktails and dinner in beautiful, historic Old Town 
Alexandria, toured Mount Vernon and Pope-Leighey House. Potomac 
Riverkeeper Network Vice President of Programs and Litigation  
Phillip Musegaas spoke of “Restoring the Nation’s River.”

Annual Meeting 2019
The Elizabeth River Garden Club hosted the 99th Annual Meeting of the 
Garden Club of Virginia May 7-9, 2019. Club presidents, delegates, 
board members, former GCV presidents and committee chairmen  
explored Olde Towne Portsmouth, a charming historic district and  
seaport, and enjoyed three days of business, socializing and celebrating. 

Above: Board of Governors  
attendees at Mount Vernon

Right: Front row, Board of Governors 
Co-Chairmen Laura Francis and 
Vicky Alexander, Hunting Creek 
President Gugi Hooff shared a 
fun moment with the Directors at 
Large (the Six Dwarves) and Jean 
Gilpin (Snow White).

to restore and protect it. The marsh is a habitat for more than 304 
plant species more than any other comparable wetlands in Virginia. 
The marsh’s limestone bedrock, low acidity and high nutrient levels, 
captures pollutants and keeps them out of drinking water. The club 
will add signage, accessible-to-all paths, an audio walking tour, and 
manpower to help keep the marsh free of invading plants. This year’s 
award was presented at the 2019 GCV annual meeting in Portsmouth.

Elizabeth Cabell Dugdale Award 

The Piedmont Environmental Council was awarded the 2018  
Elizabeth Cabell Dugdale Award for Conservation. The PEC,  
founded in 1972, has a mission to “promote and protect the Virginia 
Piedmont’s rural economy, natural resources, history and beauty.” It 
is one of the most effective community-based environmental groups 
in the country and has played a vital role in the promotion of land 
conservation, with more than 400,000 acres of land permanently 
protected in the nine-county area it serves.  

Conservation Educator Award

Nancy Newman was awarded the 2018 Conservation Educator 
Award. Nancy was a curriculum coordinator at Venable Elementary 
School in Charlottesville before she retired in 1997. Upon retirement, 
she created an outdoor science curriculum for elementary students at 
Venable where outdoor classrooms are home to birds, invertebrates, 
snakes, mammals and plant life, all thriving in an urban setting. These 
programs also benefit at-risk children, who monitor streams, hike, 
and identify birds and plants. Under Nancy’s leadership, the gardens 
at Venable have been designated as a Monarch Waystation and a  
National Wildlife Habitat. 

Conservation Awards Chairman Heidi James (Lynchburg), Conservation Educa-
tor Award recipient Nancy Newman, Conservation and Beautification Commit-
tee Chairman Carrie Dorsey (James River), Piedmont Environmental Council 
Senior Advisor and Director of Strategic Partnerships John McCarthy, GCV 
President Jean Gilpin (Winchester-Clarke), and PEC President Chris Miller
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Conservation Forum

The 60th Annual Conservation  
Forum explored “The Real Dirt on 
Pesticides: Pollinators, Food and 
Our Health,” an informative and  
engaging program that addressed 
the toxicity and lingering effects of 
popular pesticides sold in grocery 
stores and garden centers. Speakers 
shared the latest research on the crisis 
of declining pollinators, discussed 
alternative, sustainable methods of 
dealing with garden pests and weeds, 
and why we must protect ourselves 
and the environment. The Forum  
was held at the Paramount Theater 
in Charlottesville on Oct. 25.

  

Conservation and Environmental Studies Fellowship

Now in its fifth year, the Garden 
Club of Virginia Conservation and 
Environmental Studies Fellowship 
supports research in areas relating 
to the conservation of natural 
resources and/or environmental 
studies concerning flora, fauna or 
community (cultural practices) that 
directly impact the Commonwealth 
of Virginia. 

Heather Kenny, a graduate student at the College of William & Mary, 
has been awarded the 2019 Garden Club of Virginia Conservation 
and Environmental Studies Fellowship. Her study will use animal 
personality to optimize conservation programs in Virginia. Her 
case study of Eastern bluebirds’ nesting habits and their response  
to surrounding noise pollution will provide valuable data for the  
management and conservation of wildlife.

Conservation and Beautification Chairman Carrie Dorsey (James River) with 
Brynn Cook, a graduate student at the University of Virginia, who presented 

“Foraging Specialization in Polluted Atmospheres” at the GCV Annual  
Meeting in Portsmouth.

    

For nearly a century, the Garden Club  

of Virginia has worked to conserve our 

natural resources. Through legislative 

advocacy, public education and team-

work with other likeminded organiza-

tions, the GCV works to safeguard the 

environment for the next 100 years. 

Conservation 
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A Mirror Campaign was created to support the conservation of our  
seven stunning gilded pier mirrors and overmantels. Three mirrors 
have been repaired. The mirror that hangs in the back parlor is at the  
conservator’s studio, and three more await funding.
The Kent-Valentine House has enthusiastically embraced the  
GCV-wide “Refuse to Use” campaign. We are eliminating single-use 
plastic cups and other plastics that add to the landfills and harm the 
oceans. We already have green processes in place and want to do more 
for the environment.

Above: A close look at a damaged  
mirror frame 

Right:  Preparing to transport an  
overmantle to the conservator’s studio

Member  
Private Event

GCV Member  
Club Events

GCV  
Events

Total KVH
Visitors

Non-Member  
Private Events

KVH Usage between July 2018-June 2019:

1996

586
1256 Visitors 190 Visitors

1
20 Visitors

8
510 Visitors

Events
100

       The  Kent- ValentineHouse  
After two years of planning, fundraising and hard work, our elegant 
headquarters is ready to welcome garden club members and guests 
for the Centennial celebration. A new roof and exterior painting were 
completed in early 2018. Interior painting, furniture refinishing and 
reupholstering spanned almost a year. On the third floor, the lighting 
was upgraded, new carpet installed, and a fresh coat of paint and 
wallpaper refreshed our busy meeting area. Refinishing the first-floor 
wood floors will be completed early in the new fiscal year. 
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One of the projects is a new design for the East Garden at Stratford Hall, 
a restoration first completed by the GCV in the early 1930s. Based on 
plans found in Thomas Jefferson’s papers, GCV Landscape Architect 
William D. Rieley designed an 18th-century garden in the upper tier of 
the existing garden closest to the Great House. 

 
 

The second project completed 
this year is at Point of Honor in  
Lynchburg, which has been a GCV 
restoration site since 1978. Previous 
landscape work included adding a 
long cobblestone driveway, paths,  
a parking lot and trees appropriate 

to the period. What has been missing at this elegant house is a garden 
where weddings or other gatherings can be held. 

As GCV celebrates its Centennial, 
it is reconnecting with Ver-sur-Mer, 
the small town in northwestern 
France assisted by the club during 
World War II. GCV is donating 
funds to help complete the land-
scaping at the British Normandy 
Memorial being built at Ver-sur-
Mer in memory of the British  
soldiers who died June 6, 1944, on Gold Beach. The memorial’s stone 
foundation laying occurred June 6, 2019, the 75th Anniversary of the 
D-Day Invasion. 

A special addition to the Kent-Valentine 
House grounds is this beautiful Cornus 

‘Rutban’ Aurora dogwood (at right) 
planted in memory of Margaret Bemiss. 
Among her many contributions to the 
GCV, Margaret was the author of  
Historic Virginia Gardens: Preservation 
Work of The Garden Club of Virginia 
1975-2007.

Other projects continue including  
Poplar Forest and William & Mary. 
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At Stratford Hall, new pathways 
are accented with dramatic 
shrubs, the addition of flowering 
plants, herbs, vegetables and 
fruit trees. Photo by Matt Peterschmidt. 
Below: Point of Honor now features 
enhanced brick walkways and 
trees that resemble Lombardy 
poplars often found in Federal 
style gardens.

Photo by: Liam O’Connor
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Looking back over our first century, Garden 

Club of Virginia members have created a legacy 

of garden restorations with the funds raised 

by working together during Historic Garden 

Week. More than 40 restoration sites across the  

commonwealth are open to the public, and this 

year we added two new completed projects. 

Restoration

Poplar Forest’s carriage circle. Its  
original surface has been preserved 
and is being covered with cement and 
cobbles to resemble the Jefferson-era 
original. Stones for the Poplar Forest 
circle were gathered from the same local 
fields used by Jefferson.
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Adam Thoroughgood 
House,  
Virginia Beach*

Bacon’s Castle, Surry
Belle Grove, Middletown
Belmont, Fredericksburg
Bruton Parish Church,  
Williamsburg
Burwell-Morgan Mill, 
Millwood 
Centre Hill Mansion,  
Petersburg
Christ Church–Lancaster, 
Irvington
Danville Museum of  
Fine Arts and History, 
Danville
Executive Mansion  
Capitol Square, Richmond
Fincastle Presbyterian 
Church, Fincastle 
Grace Arents Garden,  
Richmond
Green Spring Gardens,  
Alexandria
Gunston Hall, Mason Neck*

Historic Henry County  
Courthouse, Martinsville
Portsmouth Arts &  
Cultural Centre, Portsmouth
Historic Smithfield,  
Blacksburg *

Historic St. Luke’s Church, 
Smithfield *

Hollins University, Roanoke
Kenmore, Fredericksburg
Kent-Valentine House,  
Richmond
Ker Place, Onancock
Lee Hall, Newport News
Mary Washington House,  
Fredericksburg
Mary Washington  
Monument,  
Fredericksburg
Maymont, Richmond
Monticello, Charlottesville
Montpelier,  
Montpelier Station 
Moses Myers House, Norfolk
Mount Vernon,  
Mount Vernon
Oatlands, Leesburg
Poe Museum, Richmond
Point of Honor, Lynchburg
Poplar Forest, Lynchburg
Prestwould Plantation,  
Clarksville*
Scotchtown, Beaverdam*

Smith’s Fort Plantation, 
Surry
St. John’s Mews, Richmond
State Arboretum of  
Virginia, Blandy  
Experimental Farm, Boyce
Stratford Hall, Stratford
Sweet Briar College, 
Amherst

University of Virginia,  
Charlottesville
Washington and Lee  
University, Lexington
William & Mary,  
Williamsburg
Wilton, Richmond
Woodlawn, Alexandria*

Woodrow Wilson  
Presidential Library, 
Staunton
Yeardley House,  
Jamestown*

* No Longer Under Contract

GCV 2020 Centennial   
Project: State Parks

Bear Creek Lake,  
Cumberland 
Belle Isle, Lancaster
Caledon, King George
Chippokes Plantation, 
Surry
Claytor Lake, Dublin
Douthat, Millboro
Fairy Stone, Stuart
Holliday Lake,  
Appomattox
Hungry Mother, Marion
James River, Gladstone
Lake Anna, Spotsylvania
Leesylvania, Woodridge
Mason Neck, Lorton
Middle Peninsula, 
Gloucester
Natural Bridge,  
Natural Bridge
Pocahontas, Chesterfield
Shenandoah River,  
Bentonville
Sky Meadows, Delaplane
Smith Mountain Lake, 
Huddleston
Staunton River,  
Scottsburg
Westmoreland,  
Montross
York River, Williamsburg 

 

Garden Club of Virginia Restoration Projects and State Park Grantees

Dania Khlaifat  
2019 Rudy J. Favretti Fellow

Dania researched Farmington, the late 
1700s plantation of George Divers, a 
good friend of Thomas Jefferson. Farm-
ing and horticulture cemented this friend-
ship and, in 1803-04, Divers added two 
Jefferson-designed additions. Dania, a 
Fulbright scholar from Amman, Jordan, 
graduated in May with a Master’s degree 
in Landscape Architecture at the Univer-
sity of Massachusetts with a focus on 
Cultural Landscape Management. She 
earned her BA in Architecture in 2014 at 
Al Ahliyya Amman University.

Hayden Hammons  
2019 William D. Rieley Fellow

Hayden researched Mount Airy in  
Warsaw, a property that has been held 
by the same family since the mid-1600s. 
The historic house was built in the mid-
1700s by John Tayloe II and was the 
center of plantation and political life of 
the era. Hayden will earn his Master of 
Landscape Architecture degree at Louisi-
ana State University in 2020. He earned 
his BA in History at LSU in 2012 and 
took courses toward a MA in History at  
Mississippi College.

     Landscape Architecture Research Fellowships

81

81

81

64
64

64

64

95

95

95

66

17

17

13

58

460

460

460

220

58
58

1729

29

29

85

Staunton

Lynchburg

Charlottesville

Fredericksburg

Leesburg
Millwood

Richmond

Petersburg

Stratford Hall

Surry

Roanoke

Martinsville

Alexandria

GCV 
Restoration Projects

Winchester

Danville

Williamsburg

Norfolk

Lexington

GCV 
Research Fellowships 

GCV 2020 
Centennial Project: 
State Parks

Poplar
Forest

Monticello

Changing 
the Landscape 
of Virginia
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1. The Governor’s mansion, a GCV restoration site, opens at no charge to the 
public during Historic Garden Week in Richmond. Members of the Three Chopt 
Garden Club helped it looked its very best.  2. The new owner’s rejuvenation of 
the original landscape plans at Waverley Hill in Staunton include a slate terrace, 
koi pond and pool. Visitors from all over the world come to Virginia during 
Historic Garden Week to appreciate the peak of springtime blooming.  3. The 
Historic Garden Week state committee was led by Co-chairman Tricia Garner 
(Rappahannock Valley) and Chairman Stephie Broadwater (Nansemond River). 
4. Members of the Augusta Garden Club enjoy work and fun. Behind-the-
scenes moments like this are what create lifelong memories and friendships.  
5. It is estimated that more than 2,300 floral arrangements — using greenery 
and flowers grown from members’ own gardens — decorate the 200+  
featured private homes each tour season.  6. Historic Garden Week, the nation’s  
only statewide house and garden tour, would not be possible without the  
generosity of homeowners in communities across the commonwealth. This tour 
in Lynchburg was attended by approximately 1,200 visitors. 

6

Historic Garden Week has three goals. 
As a fundraiser, it underwrites important 
restoration projects that beautify our  
landscape, supports our Centennial project 
with Virginia State Parks as well as a  
research fellowship program in landscape 
architecture. As a public relations event,  
it promotes local tourism, showcasing  
communities both large and small across 
the commonwealth. 

Finally, it is the only activity shared by 
every member of the Garden Club of 
Virginia annually. Camaraderie and 
friendship happen when smart women 
come together to make a difference. 
Historic Garden Week 2019 was attended by 25,112 visitors with  
net proceeds totaling $621,195. This tremendous accomplishment 
would not be possible without the hard work of 3,500 GCV members, 
countless friends and sponsors, and almost 200 private homeowners.

This spring we showcased the Virginia bluebell and Waverley Hill, 
the former home of Emily Smith, the president of the Garden Club of  
Virginia from 1928 to 1930. Designed by William Lawrence Bottomley, 

with gardens by Arthur Shurcliff, this gorgeous Georgian-Revival  
country house in Staunton was completed in 1929 – aptly, the 

year of the first Historic Garden Week.

Thank you for your 
continued support of 

“America’s Largest Open 
House.” For 86 years you have 
welcomed visitors to our 
beautiful state with gracious 

hospitality, maintaining a beloved  
springtime tradition.  Members of the Ashland 

Garden Club Bebe Luck, 
Brenda Gilman and Dale 
Sayers, travelled to other 
tours to get inspired and 

enjoy the beautiful weather 
during HGW 2019.
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1. Gaston  2. Mount Sharon Farm  3. Jean & Tom Gilpin and Mary Lou Seilheimer 
4 and 5. The Market at Grelen 6. Montpelier 

Susan Garrett 
The Nansemond River  
Garden Club

Sherry Leffel 
The Spotswood  
Garden Club

Horticulture Field Day

More than 200 GCV members enjoyed beautiful gardens, good food 
and great fun in majestic Orange County. HFD began with a tour of 
the incredible gardens of Mount Sharon Farm, with English, French 
and Italian influences, graciously opened to us by Mary Lou and  
Charlie Seilheimer. The next day featured The Market at Grelen,  
a European style garden shop situated on a 600-acre tree nursery. 
Participants learned proper pruning techniques and how to build a 
stunning container garden for season-long interest. After lunch, it was 
on to Montpelier (a GCV Restoration Site) to visit the Annie duPont 
formal garden and the lovely private grounds of nearby Gaston, kindly 
opened by Catherine and Steven Brooks.  

Horticulture Awards of Merit 2019

Established in 1960 for individual members of  
the Garden Club of Virginia who have achieved 
significant accomplishments in horticulture, both 
personally and in their communities.

1

2 3 4

5 6

Horticulture 

Annual Horticulture Exhibits

The 2018 Board of Governors  
exhibits “The Potomac, Our  
History – Our Future,” focused  
on improving the health of 
our state’s waterways and the  
importance of riparian buffers 
in that effort.

The theme of the 2018 Board 
of Governors exhibits focused 

on improving the health of our state’s waterways and the importance of 
riparian buffers to that effort. In May, GCV members created exhibits 
featuring blooms or plants which best represent a “Storm Survivor,” at 
the Annual Meeting in Portsmouth (pictured here).

Whether it’s toting buckets of stunning lilies to 

Richmond, planning a club exhibit for a statewide 

meeting or traveling with friends to a fabulous  

garden, GCV members love to share and learn 

about gardening. Horticulture and conservation 

have joined forces to raise awareness of supporting  

pollinators and responsible gardening.  



22 23

3. 4.

5.

6: Greg Campbell and Erick 
New, co-owners of Garden 
District in Memphis, signed 
and told stories about their 
recently released book and 
demonstrated floral arrange-
ments. 

7: GCV flower show judges 
conducted a hands-on flower 
arranging event especially for 
the beginning arrangers.

For more 
great photos 
and complete 
list of award 
winners, visit 
gcvirginia.org

6.

7.

Garden Club of Virginia members and fellow garden and 

flower enthusiasts gathered for two days of workshops, 

speakers, a flower show featuring horticulture, floral 

design, and photography exhibits plus a boutique and 

luncheon. 

1: Fall Symposium and Flower  
Arranging School  GCV President 
Jean Gilpin, Flower Arranging 
School Speaker Holly Heider 
Chapple (Leesburg) and GCV First 
Vice President Missy Buckingham 
(Boxwood). Holly is known for her 
Oasis-free arranging. 

2: Fall Symposium 2018 Chairman 
Jennifer Kelly (Alexandria).

3: Rappahannock Valley Garden 
Club’s Reflective arrangement won 
the Quad Blue.

4: Best in Show, Nobel Prize and 
Sulfur award were won by Susan 
Garret (Nansemond River).

5: Photography Best in Show  
was won by Constance Owens 
(Virginia Beach)

1.

2.
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1: Daffodil Day 2019 Chairman Adele 
Smith (Middle Peninsula)

2: ADS Best Intermediate Collection of 5 
was won by Ceci Brown (Gloucester)

3: Jeanette Cadwallender (Rappahannock 
Valley) won The Member Clubs’ Award, 
Best Standard Bloom in Show, ADS Gold 
Ribbon, the ADS Small Growers’ Ribbon, 
for her ‘Green Arrow.‘

4: GCV Daffodil Committee Chairman 
Janet Hickman (Hillside) 

5: Barbara Backus and Marion Zimmerman 
 (Rappahannock Valley) won the Tri-Color 
and the Decca Gilmer Frackelton Award 
for their Botanical Naturalistic interpreta-
tion of “A Daffodil Crescendo.”

6: Catriona Erler (Albemarle) won the Blue Ribbon and the Claire Smithers 
Mellinger Award for her photograph of daffodils in a landscape.  

More photos and complete awards list at gcvirginia.org 

3.

6.

4.

5.

Daffodils and their many admirers 
filled the Kelly Education Center at 
Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden in 
Richmond. The horticulture schedule 
offered American Daffodil Society 
classes, GCV members-only classes, 
youth and novice exhibitors. Six  
artistic classes interpreted “March of 
the Trumpets,” and photography  
classes made music with daffo-
dils through Rhythm, Harmony,  
Crescendo and Improvisation. 

‘Green Arrow,’ a new daffodil hon-
oring the 100th anniversary of the  
Garden Club of Virginia, was intro-
duced and won several awards.

During judging, a fun and informative member orientation reviewed 
GCV basics and current activities relating to Historic Garden Week,  
restorations, conservation, the Kent-Valentine House and more.  
The GCV president and state-level leaders attended and answered  
members’ questions. 

Virginia Living magazine dispatched a photographer and editor for an 
article that will appear in their house and garden supplement next spring. 

There were some impressive numbers from the show: 120 volunteers; 
132 individual exhibitors; 27 interclub exhibitors; 1,419 stems in  
Horticulture; 40 pieces of silver, cups, crystal, and special ribbons  
presented; and 489 ribbons given (164 blue; 123 red; 97 yellow; and 
105 white/honorable mention.)

1.

3.

2.
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Honor Roll of Donors
July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019
The Garden Club of Virginia is honored to acknowledge 
the generosity of our members and friends. 

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving 

                         + – Deceased

Regency Terrace  $10,000 and above 

Bartlett Tree Experts
Hilldrup Companies, Inc.
Oakwood Foundation*
The Richard S. Reynolds Foundation
The Robert & Bessie Carter Foundation
Roller-Bottimore Foundation 
TowneBank
Rob and Shannon Alexander
Margaret Bemiss+
Lee Cochran+
Lucy and Robert Huff
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. McDaniel*

Alpine Garden $5,000-9,999

E.B. Duff Charitable Lead Annuity Trust
Investment Management of Virginia LLC 
Robinson Farmer Cox Associates PLLC
Valley Proteins, Inc.
The Hunting Creek Garden Club*
The Williamsburg Garden Club*
Robin and Bill Ingram

The 77th Annual GCV Lily Show was dedicated 
to the memory of Katherine Beale, Harborfront 
Garden Club. Participation included 35 in-
dividual horticulture exhibitors, six interclub 
collections, 181 horticulture stems and 122 
horticulture exhibits. Lilies in Bloom 2019 
offered two Interclub Artistic Classes.

1: GCV President Jean Gilpin  
(Winchester-Clarke) presented the  
Past Presidents of GCV Trophy for  
Best Interclub Arrangement to Janice 
Whitehead (Boxwood) for her club’s  
entry in the Late Georgian class.

2:  Helen Murphy (Northern Neck), won 
the Gertrude Cody Minter Memorial 
Award for Best Lily Stem in Show and  
the Eugenia Diller Award Best Oriental/
Trumpet Hybrid Lily for ‘Valverde.’

3: Lilies in Bloom 2019 filled the  
fellowship hall at St. Mary’s Episcopal 
Church in Goochland County.

4: GCV President Jean Gilpin  
(Winchester-Clarke), Flower Magazine’s 
Margot Shaw, GCV First Vice President 
Missy Buckingham (Boxwood), GCV  
Artistic Design Committee Chairman  
Tory Willis (Rappahannock Valley) and 
GCV Executive Director Lynn McCashin.

1.

2.

2.

3.

4.

GCV members met Flower Magazine Editor in Chief Margot Shaw at the  
Kent-Valentine House on June 18. Margot signed copies and talked about the  
creation of her book Living Floral: Entertaining and Decorating with Flowers.
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Poohdie Miller
Martha F. Moore
Joyce Moorman
Nina Mustard*
Mary Bryan Perkins*
Helen Raney Pinckney*
Janet and Derrick Rosser*
Sue W. Rosser*
Tricia Russell*

Dianne Nea Spence*
Jefferson S. Strider
Sherilyn Irving Titus*
Kay and William Tyler*
Wendy Walker
Tuckie Westfall*
Susan B. Wight*
Melanie & Ken Wills
Lauren Woolcott

Sara Campbell

The Garden Club  
of Alexandria* 

The Blue Ridge  
Garden Club* 

The Martinsville  
Garden Club*

The Princess Anne  
Garden Club*

The Tuckahoe  
Garden Club of  
Westhampton* 

Betsy Rawls Agelasto*

Victoria Alexander*

Jackie K. Anderson*

Anne Baldwin*

Lissy Bryan*

Catherine B. Bugg

Kitty Claiborne*

Linda Consolvo*

Martha Boxley Creasy*

Lilliboo Cronly*

Betty Darden

Mary Hart Darden*

Carrie Darracott

Susan R. Einhorn

Lucy Russell Ellett*

Sarah V. Ellington

Rossie Fisher

Anne and Joe Foster*

Laura Francis

Mary Frediani*

Melinda Byrd Frierson*

Ruby Galliher

Missy and  
Sandy Gullquist

Greta I. Gustavson*

Bettie Guthrie*

Celie Harris*

Pamela Hudson*

Lyn Hutchens*

Joyce C. Jaeger*

Robyn Fox Johnsen*

Leila H. Jones*

Lisa P. Laughon

Barbara B. Luton*

Marshall T. Lynch

Karla S. MacKimmie*

Katie Mann*

Alice Martin*

Lynn McCashin*

Tami McCauley

Lisa Mountcastle*

Susan S. Mullin*

Becky O’Brian

Frances Padden*

Carla Passarello

Sarah Porter

Lauren S. Prince*

Ann R. Reed*

Susan F. Robertson*

Patricia T. Sauer*

Eleanor R. Savage*

Jane G. Schaubach*

Inge B. Sen*

Lea Shuba*

Laura Daughtry  
Smart*

Jane Sternheimer

Betty F. Strider

Patsy Thompson*

Sue Thompson*

Ellen K. Upton*

Betty Byrne Ware*

Patti White

Janice Scott  
Whitehead*

Catherine Whitham*

Dootsie Wilbur*

Heather Zippel

Healing Garden $250-499 ________________________________________________________________________  

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving     + – Deceased

Boxwood Maze $500-999 ________________________________________________________________________  

Sneed’s Nursery
Tenley Beazley Art LLC
The Valentine Family Fund*
The Garden Club of Fairfax* 
The Garden Study Club* 
The James River Garden Club
The Spotswood Garden Club* 
Mari Ann Banks
Charlotte S. Benjamin*

Jody Branch*
Sally Guy Brown*
Missy Buckingham*
Jeanette Cadwallender*
Paula R. Cameron*
Kris Carbone*
Jane and Roy Cherry
Ann Gordon Evans*
Susie and Ted Feinour*

the Family of Harry Frazier III
Betsy Butzner Greene*
Elizabeth T. Herbert*
Janet G. Hickman*
Brenda Jones
Tricia Kincheloe
Beverley G. King*
Mary Mac Laing
Debbie Lewis*
Ingrid Hinckley Lindsay*
Mimi Mackall*
Rennie and Richmond  
McDaniel Fund of  
The Community Foundation  
of the Rappahannock  
River Region* 
Mary Wynn Richmond  
McDaniel Fund of  
The Community Foundation  
of the Rappahannock  
River Region* 

President’s Parterre $1,000-4,999 ________________________________________________________________________  

the Community Foundation 
for a greater Richmond

Grelen Nursery, Inc.

The Hargraves LLC Fund 

Matthew and Genevieve  
Mezzanotee Foundation

Piedmont Environmental Council

Sue W. Massie Charitable Trust

The Ashland Garden Club* 

The Boxwood Garden Club* 

The Rappahannock  
Valley Garden Club*
Three Chopt Garden Club*
Barbara Backus

Anne Beals*
Gardy Bloemers

Gordon Campbell

Candace Carter Crosby*
Clarkie and Tom Eppes*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Slaughter Fitz-Hugh III*
Florence Bryan Fowlkes*
Margaret M. Gardner*
Jean E.R. Gilpin*

Mr. and Mrs.  
William H. Goodwin, Jr.

Bob Henkel

Rossie Carter Hutcheson*
Lois M. Keller*

Catherine P. Madden*
Katherine T. Mears*
Josephine J. Miller*
Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd F. Moss, Jr.

The Honorable and Mrs.  
W. Tayloe Murphy, Jr. *
Kimbrough K. Nash*
DeLane Porter*
Kitty Quarles*+
Mr. and Mrs.  
W. Taylor Reveley III*
Susan S. Schmidt*
Kaye Smith*
Joyce Stevens

Marianne Svoboda

Margaret Shackelford Toms*
Kitty Lee Wafle*
Cabell Goolsby West*
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Dottie Hendricksen*
June S. Hennage
Ruth J. Hill
Mary Jane Hobbs
Sarah S. Hodgkin*
Nancy L. Holcomb
Molly S. Hood*
Lynn Hooff*
Louise G. Hopkins
Mac Houfek*
Patricia C. Hubard
Susan and  
Tom Hubbard
Elizabeth H. Huffman
Luana Hugel
Allene Atkinson Hull*
Patricia H. Hunter*
Linda W. Isley*
Heidi Fauth James*
Karen Jamison*
Missy Janes
Betty Jenkins
Anne M. Jennings*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Joseph L. Jennings III
Kelly Johnson*
Mary Ann Johnson*
Robin Johnson*
Karen Jones*
Sidney Jordan*
Alice M. Julias
Aileen Kelly
Anne Kelly
Judy Kidd*
Mary Kincheloe
Patricia Rodman King*
Ann Kington*
Betty Kipps
Louise Kirby
Mary Ann B. Lamb*
Carter Lankford
Meg Laughon*
Grace Leach
Leesie Leake
E. Preston Lee*
Rosalie F. Leigh
Kay C. LePeter*
Gladys Lewis*
Ginny Lewis
Laura Liebert
Jacqueline M. Locke
Marcia Long*
Margie Lucas
Bebe Luck*
Patti Lynch*
Tappy Lynn
Joan N. Lyons

Rebecca Miller Mahon
Lindsey Marshall
Elizabeth Maser
Judy L. Mazzucchelli*
Kathy McCahill
Cathy McClung
Mary Leigh McDaniel*
Tricia McDaniel*
John K. McEwen
Jerry McKinney*
Nancy McLaughlin
Susan F. McNeely
Rebecca B. Meeker*
Karen C. Miles*
Mary Anne Miller
Elizabeth Milligan
Ann Milliman
Nancy C. Mitchell*
Camilla H. Moffatt
Monica T. Monday*
Dee Moore
Forrest D. Moore
Sue Ann Morgan*
Lisa P. Morin*
Jan Morris
Pam Moskal
Libbie Palmer  
Mossman
Caroline H. Neal*
Connie and  
Chuck Neale
Lee Nelson
Sally Nelson
Sylvia Newman
Harriette Newsom
Muff Nolde
Suzanne S. Obenshain*
Mercer W. O’Hara*
Jane O’Keefe
Jamie A. Old
Patty Olivieri
Kay Outten
Barbara Pace
Sandy Parks*
Betsy Parrish
Audrey Darden  
Parrott*
Sarah Belle Parrott
Mary Parsley*
Judy B. Perry
Sarah Pierson*
Mary Louisa Pollard
Amanda Raphaelson
Susan J. Rawles*
Trish Renn
Harriet T. Reynolds*
Carla Rice

Joyce C. Rice*
Schuyler R.  
Richardson*
Mary S. Riley
Susan Ripol*
Phyllis Ripper
Susan Robertson*
Joanie Robins*
Virginia Voght Rocen*
Susan Honig Rogers
Andrea Ross
Molly Rueger
Blair Johnson Rumney
Missy Ryan*
Sue Ryan*
Normie Sanford
Meredith Scott
Ann F. Sears
Mary Lou Seilheimer*
Winston Sheffield
Kay Spindle Shiflett
Elizabeth Kennon 
Shuey
Anita L. Shull*
Amy Smith
Dana Smith
Vicki Hatcher Snead
Kim Snyder
Lois Spencer
Oz Staley
Jan Stalfort
Elaine Stephenson*
Laura Stevens
Julie Stone
Lynda G. Strickler*
Gina Sullivan*
Kit Tucker Sullivan*
Anita C. Tadlock*
Margaret W. Talman*
Louise and  
Dickie Tayloe*
Mary Glen Boyd Taylor
Sue C. Taylor*
Christina Teague
Elsie Thompson*
Mary Henley  
Thompson
Mary Nelson  
Thompson*
Marcia B. Turner*
Janet B. Tutton*
Cassie Van Derslice
Annie Vanderwarker*
Alison von Bredow
Kyle von Bredow
Oscar von Bredow
Pam von Bredow
Karen Wachtmeister*

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving     + – Deceased

Red Fox Inn & Tavern
The Junior Virginia Beach 
Garden Club*
The Reinhart Family Fund 
of the Ayco Charitable 
Foundation
Albemarle Garden Club*
The Brunswick  
Garden Club
The Charlottesville  
Garden Club* 
Chatham Garden Club* 
The Garden Club  
of Danville* 
The Elizabeth River  
Garden Club*
Fauquier and Loudoun 
Garden Club* 
Gabriella Garden Club* 
The Hampton Roads  
Garden Club* 
Harborfront  
Garden Club* 
Hillside Garden Club
Leesburg Garden Club* 
The Garden Club of the 
Middle Peninsula* 
The Nansemond River 
Garden Club*
The Garden Club of the 
Northern Neck* 
The Petersburg  
Garden Club
Rivanna Garden Club* 
Roanoke Valley  
Garden Club* 
The Virginia Beach  
Garden Club*  
The Warrenton  
Garden Club*  
Catherine Adams
Cathy G. Adams
Dana H. Adams*
Courtney Andrews
Kathryn Angus
Anna G. Aquino
Anne Avery
Gail Babnew
Cindy Bagley
Nita Bagnell
Susan L. Bailey*
Dottie Ballard
Rebecca R. Balzer*
Marilyn C. Barrow
Sarah E. Bass
Jill Beach*
Mr. and Mrs.  
E. Warren Beale, Jr.
Karin Beals
Shirley Bevans*
Elizabeth Boetsch*
Vici Boguess

Jane Frost Bowden*
Gail Braxton*
Lynda H. Briggs*
Stephie G. Broadwater*
Nan Brody
Betsy Brogan*
Jane Brooke
Laura Anne Brooks
Betsey Brown
Judy Brown*
Kelley Brown
Latane Ware Brown
Mary Lou Brown
Marguerite Bruce
Jody W. Bundy*
Ellen F. Buoyer
Sharon Byrd*
Elizabeth R. Cabell*
Catherine Capps*
Elizabeth Carter*
Janice Carter*
Joanna D. Catron*
Terry Chandler
Diane S. Chapin*
Sherrie and  
Gordon Chappell*
Daphne W. Cheatham*
Virginia Cherry*
Joyce C. Childress*
Ruth Childress
Melanie F. Christian*
Coates Clark*
Gail Clark*
Kay Clary*
Kathleen Coalter*
James Conrad, Jr.
Jane Cowles*
Frederic H. Cox, Jr.
Kara Cox
Sallie Gurkin Craddock
Berenice D. Craigie*
Ann K. Crenshaw*
Anne Geddy Cross*
Linda B. Custis
Jane Cutchins*
Nancy Daniel*
Penny Dart*
Jean Davenport
Trudy Davidson
Sara Ewing Davis
Anne Marie DeArment*
Beth Robbins DeBergh*
Eeda Dennis
Mary L. Denny
Libby Devlin
Michele Mixner DeWitt
Claiborne Dickinson*
Lis S. Doley*

Carrie Dorsey
Frances H. Ellis
Margo Eppard
Bracken R. Erwin
Moonie Etherington*
Ida Farinholt
Susan H. Farmar*
Rebecca Fass
Jill Fees
Sarah G. Finney*
Lou Flowers*
Cheryl L. Fockler
Carter Frackelton
Rosemary D. Francis
Becket D. Franklin*
Janet D. Frantz
Nan C. Freed*
Kay C. Freeman*
Sandra Friedlander
Caroline H. Furr
Pam Gale*
Elizabeth C. Galloway*
Tibby Gardner
Judy Garland
Chrissy Garner
Tricia H. Garner*
Roberta Garnett*
Susan T. Garrett
Lynn Gas*
Mary Ann Gibbons*
Brenda Gilman
Mary Bruce H. Glaize*
Anne Glubiak
Ellen Godwin*
Linda Goodwin
Glenna Graves*
Freddie Gray
Miriam L. Green*
Boo Greene*
Betty Gregory
Julie Grover*
Perry S. Guy
Lexie Haglund*
Susan Foster Hamill*
Elizabeth Hamilton*
Esther Hannon
Elizabeth Hargrove
Sara Hargrove
Lucy Harman*
Elizabeth S. Harrington
Amy B. Harris
Anne Harrison L. Harris*
Jil Harris
Lou Harris
Sarah Hellewell*
Achsah Henderson*
Margaret Henderson*

Annual Border $100-249 ________________________________________________________________________  
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Kathleen S. Hobson
Susan G. Hodges
Lyn Hodnett
Josh Hoffman
Sandra Holloman
Gugi Hooff
Nancy E. Horgan*
Elsie S. Dickinson Hovis
Lynn H. Hower*
Beverly Hudson
Allison Hund
Susan Husak
Maureen Hutchens*
Kathy Hutcheson
Elizabeth Hutter
Ina R. Ingram*
Katherine M. James*
Elizabeth B. Johnson*
Karan M. Johnson*
Mary C. Johnson*
Ellen Jones*
Ellen Kelso*
Birgit Kingsbury
JoAnne H. Kinnamon
Diane L. Kline
Nancy Knewstep
Alice E. Koziol*
Louise LaBarca*
Aileen Laing*
Anne J. Lanning*
Sky Larsen*
Cathy Moore Lee*
Nancy  
LeHew-Krogsund*
Betty H. Lesko*
Tara Little*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Malcolm H. Livick*
Corinne Llewellyn*
Deena Lugar*
Linda Macdonald
Julie W. MacKinlay*
Pat Malgee*
Glenn Ann Martin
Sandra Lee Martin*
Nancy T. Mastin
Lucinda W. May*

Donna McCullough
Maureen McKnight
Ann McMurray*
Mary Jac Meadows
Ardis S. Merritt
Elisabeth F. Miles*
Alana Mitchell
Elizabeth Mitchell
Ann S. Moir
Kaye Moomaw
Anne Howard Moore
Marty Moore
Louise Morton
Susie Mote
Jenny C. Murphy*
Merrick Murray
Mary Jane Naismith
Alice Nicholas*
Lois M. Nichols*
Caroline H. Norman
Merry Abbitt Outlaw*
Anne T. Overman*
Ann C. Palmore*
Ellen S. Papetti*
Anne Parker*
Carter Paxton
Stephanie Pearson
Judith Peatross*
Melinda H. Penn
Cathy Philips
Nancy Philpott
Janie Pinney*
Joan B. Pollard*
Pat Proctor*
Pam Pruden*
Jane M. Purrington*
Deirdre E. Rainey
Sue Raynor
Ann Reamy*
Barbara D. Roberson
Elizabeth W. Robertson*
Cynthia Roscoe
Julia Borden Rose
Pamela B. Rucker*
Margaret Samdahl
Linda G. Sargent*
Ginnie B Sasser

Virginia Savage*
Linda Schlesinger
Sally Seward*
Virginia W. Shelor*
Martha R. Sherman
Susan Shiriak
Betsy Sisson*
Marguerite Slaughter*
Belle Smith*
Linda K. Smith
McKenzie Smith
Susan Weaver Smith
Tracey Smith
Marilyn South
Sarah Forbush  
Southworth
Ellen H. Soyars
Sue Spooner*
Cora Sue Spruill
Hollis S. Stauber
Betty Carol Stevenson
Pam Stevenson*
Deborah Tanner
Cynthia Temple*
Carolyn Thacker
Scottie Thomson*
Susan B. Totty*
Greta R. Vander Vennet
Sandra von Schilling
Sarah Wade
Marilyn T. Walker*
Judy Ware*
Catherine Jordan Wass
Joan K. Wehner
Nan Mahone Wellborn
Peyton Wells*
Linda Wenger*
Debi P. Whittle*
Susan Winn*
Elizabeth Singleton Wolf
Libba Wolfe
Kay Wray*
Judith C. Wright*
Michael Young
Shakena Yuille
Marion Zimmermann
Mary Zocchi

Hilldrup Companies, Inc.
K.K.’s Printing & Stationery
Linden Row Inn
Madge Bemiss
Samuel Bemiss

June Cleek
Anna Damerel
Chuck Sexton
Francoise Weeks

Gifts in Kind ________________________________________________________________________  

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving    + – Deceased

Knot Garden $1-99 ________________________________________________________________________  

Janice Cain Stationery LLC
Network for Good
Riverside Roof Truss LLC
TisBest Philanthropy
The Franklin Garden Club* 
The Garden Club  
of Warren County*  
Winchester-Clarke  
Garden Club* 
Sue F. Abercrombie
Katherine Adamson*
Pearl R. Adamson*
Jeffri Adkins
Suzanne Aiello*
Nanette Alcaro
Martha and  
Brady Anderson
Peggy Andrews
Nancy S. Austin
Cary Baber
Betsy Bacon
Joan Moore Baker
Mary Catherine Baldridge
Zoe Shebelskie Ballenger
Dale Banning*
Leigh Barth*
Colleen Bassett
Diane Bassett* 
Mary Stuart Battle
Joanna W. Bigley
Tommie Blackmon
Anne T. Bland*
Kae Nelson Bolling*
Catherine Parrott Bolton*
The Rev. Dr. and Mrs.  
Paul W. Bonham
Frances Boninti*
Jane Booth
Judith H. Boyd*
Torri Carol Tyler Boyd
Sally Brierre
Anne Brockenbrough
Leslie H. Brockman
Phyllis Brockwell

Connie W. Broecker
Laura Y. Brown*
Anne Buettner
Archer C. Burke*
Dianne Butler
Lisa Caperton*
Betsy Sale Carey
Molly Carey
Gwen Carter*
Helen Carter*
Claire Frances Cassada*
Jane D. Cheadle*
Michaux Tayloe Chopski*
Elizabeth P. Clark
Cathy Clarke
Martha K. Coates
Harriett M. Condon
Cindy Coppola
Maeva Cosier
Mary P. Coulling
Barbara B. Cox*
Cecile A. Cox*
Bonnie W. Cricchi
Linda N. Crocker*
Ilona Croft
Rachel and  
Paul Cummings
Ginna Cutchin
Jackie H.  D’Alton*
JoAnne Davis
Tessa E. Davis*
Joey Day
Pamela S. DeBergh*
Nancy Dempsey*
Eileen Dickey*
Mary Kate Dillon
Heather DiPaolo
Sarah Drake
Maria Eldredge
Judy M. Epperly*
Mary Ann Eure
Elizabeth G. Evans*
Rebecca P. Farrar

Jayne Feminella*
Lolli Fensterer
Dee Ferguson
Marty L. Field
Martha M. Field*
Sarah B. Findley*
Muschi Fisher*
Ely Foster
Patricia P. Fox
Martha M. Frank*
Nancy Freeman*
Cindy Frith*
Carroll G. Frohman*
Lee Anne Fuller
Betty Anne Garrett
Cordelia Gary
Martha Geiger*
Anne T. Geyer
Tencha Gilpin+
Diane Ginsberg*
Liz Goffigon*
Missy Goode*
Tina Graham*
Susan A. Graves*
Jo Grayson
Cathy Green
Bonnie Greenwalt*
Nancy N. Gregory*
Pryor Hale
Elizabeth B. Hardy
Donna Harper
Mary Lawrence Harrell
Pearl Harrell
Sally Harris*
Mona C. Harrison
Ginna Harrison
Elizabeth S. Hart
Lenka Harvie*
Kathy B. Hayes
Carolyn Helfrich*
Ann Heller*
Susan C. Henderson*
Donna S. Herbert*

Annual Border $100-249

Diane Wagner
Bernice S. Walker*
Jessica Bemis Ward*
Lynn Ward*
Barbara Warder
Anne Warlick*
Milly Wassum
Jo Wenzel
Martha Wertz*
Betty Hurt Wetherington

Laura Whisnand
Jane B. White
Brooke Wick
Janet C. Williams
Kate Williams*
Widget Williams*
Barbara P. Willis*
Eileen A. Wilson*
Lucy Wilson
Douglas Wise-Stuart*

Mina Wood*
Nancy Wood*
Sarah Heim Johnson 
Wootton
Suzanne Worsham*
Betsy Worthington*
Mary Denny Wray*
Suzanne Wright*
Sarah Jane Wyatt*
Kate Zullo*
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The Garden Club of Virginia is a 501c3 tax-exempt organization.  
All photos are property of the GCV unless otherwise credited. 

Margaret P. Bemiss+

Gail Braxton

Mr. and Mrs.  
Thomas C. Brown, Jr.

Dorothy Holden Bumgardner

Beverly I. and  
Wirt A. Christian, Jr.+

Lee Stuart Cochran+

Janet Jackson Dennis+

Clarkie and Tom Eppes

Robert A. Henkel

Patricia Reid Webb Leggett+

Mary Wynn Richmond  
McDaniel

Katherine Turner Mears

Helen Turner Murphy

Margaret W. Talman

Cabell Goolsby West

Susan Wight

Mina Wood

Green Arrow Society We are sincerely grateful to the  
GCV members and friends who have chosen to leave a lasting  
legacy to the Garden Club of Virginia. ___________________________________________________________________  

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving 

 + – Deceased
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Albemarle-Charlottesville
 The David E. Post Foundation
 Hermes II
 Jim Snead Ford
 J. W. Townsend Landscapes
 The Mitford Children’s  
 Foundation
 S.L. Williamson Co., Inc.
 Martha and Ken Wertz
 The Wildan Foundation
 Van Yahres Tree Company

Eastern Shore
 Gordon Campbell
 Chincoteague Resort Vacations
 PNC
 Riverside Health Systems
 Lisa & Dave Tankard 
 Taylor Bank
 TW BLOCK

Franklin
 The Canada Company
 International Paper
 Lake Prince Woods 
 Manry Rawls
 The Village at Woods Edge
 TowneBank, Portsmouth

Fredericksburg
 Atlantic Union Bank
 Chancellor’s Village
 Lewis Insurance Associates
 Mary Washington Healthcare
 Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd F. Moss, Jr.
 Lewis Insurance Associates
 Mary Washington Healthcare

Hampton-Newport News
 Abbitt Realty
 Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.
 North Street Market
 TowneBank, Peninsula
 VA Land and Homes

Historic Richmond
 Long and Foster Real Estate/ 
 Christie’s International  
 Real Estate

Lexington
 CornerStone Bank

Lynchburg
 Bank of the James
 High Cotton
 Piedmont Community  
 Health Plan

McLean
 Jacki Anderson
 
 

Orange County
 MedSpa

Richmond
 Ellwood Thompson
 Frances Kahn
 Fraiche
 Northwestern Mutual,  
 Van Der Hyde Network Office
 Parks Orthodontics
 Peter-Blair
 TowneBank, Richmond
 VMFA

Roanoke
 American National Bank  
 and Trust Company
 Black Dog Salvage
 Boxley Materials
 Carilion Clinic
 Cyndi Fletcher, Berkshire  
 Hathaway Home Services  
 Premier, REALTORS
 George’s Flowers
 March and McLennan Agency
 Member One Credit Union
 Meridian Wealth  
 Management at UBS
 Roanoke Valley  
 Home Magazine
Virginia Beach
 The Cavalier Hotel
 Holiday Inn & Suites  
 North Beach
 KDW
 The Lemon Cabana
 Palladium
 Tidewater Fleet Supply
 TowneBank, Virginia Beach
 Towne Insurance
 VB Homes
 Virginia Beach Convention  
 & Visitors Bureau
 WPL Landscape Architecture

Williamsburg
 Bowen/Williams Photography
 Colonial Williamsburg  
 Foundation
 Marcia Long, Artist
 Realtec Community  
 Services (Fords Colony)
 Seasons Floral and Gifts
 Sigmon Taylor Photography
 TowneBank, Williamsburg
 Wild Birds Unlimited
 Williamsburg  
 Garden Club members
 Virginia Gazette

Winchester
 First Bank

Thank you to the members and friends who supported 2019 Historic 
Garden Week local tours at the statewide level. The names below  
reflect sponsors of local tours of $1,000 or more and are listed  
alphabetically by tour.



36 37

President 
Jean Gilpin 
Winchester-Clarke Garden Club

First Vice President 
Missy Buckingham 
The Boxwood Garden Club

Second Vice President 
Catherine Madden 
The Lynchburg Garden Club

Treasurer 
Vicky Alexander 
The Hunting Creek Garden Club

Recording Secretary 
Kris Carbone 
The Garden Club of Danville

Corresponding Secretary 
Janet Rosser 
The Ashland Garden Club

Parliamentarian 
Linda Consolvo 
The Nansemond River  
Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 1 
Bettie Guthrie 
The Petersburg Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 2 
Meg Laughon 
Hillside Garden Club 

Director at Large,  District 3 
Anne Harrison Harris 
The Hampton Roads Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 4 
Debbie Lewis 
The Garden Study Club

Director at Large,  District 5 
Tuckie Westfall 
The Garden Club of Alexandria 

Director at Large,  District 6 
Ellen Upton 
The Elizabeth River Garden Club 

Artistic Design  
Tory Willis 
The Rappahannock Valley  
Garden Club

Conservation and Beautification 
Carrie Dorsey 
The James River Garden Club

Finance 
Tricia McDaniel 
The Rappahannock Valley  
Garden Club

Development 
Sue Rosser 
The Martinsville Garden Club

Historic Garden Week  
Stephie Broadwater 
The Nansemond River  
Garden Club 

Horticulture 
Wendy Walker 
The Garden Club  
of the Eastern Shore

Restoration 
Anne Baldwin 
The Garden Club  
of Alexandria

         2018-2019 GCV Board of Directors

   GCV Staff

Lynn McCashin 
Executive Director

Karen Ellsworth 
Director of Historic Garden Week and 
Special Programs

Lexie Haglund 
Director of Development 

Ann Heller 
Communications Coordinator

Terri Lowman 
Historic Garden Week  
Administrative Coordinator

Kathie Avery  
Bookkeeper

Quan McGough 
Office and Event Coordinator

Lee Mondesir 
KVH House Manager
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